Fairway Ridge Homeowners Association 

Board of Directors Meeting

April 24, 2023
Minutes Prepared by PG 


MEMBERS PRESENT:   Michael Feder, Luci Konken, and Debbie Williams.  Also present: Penny Gatsis (Property Manager).  
HOMEOWNERS PRESENT:  Yes     MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 7:00 pm
HOMEOWNER PARTICIPATION:  There were two homeowners present, one to discuss an AC Request below and another to hear follow up from last meeting.
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MONTH’S MINUTES:  Approved via email
AC Report: Approved via email
· 6058 Par Ct:  Solar Panels
· 6254 Eagle Ridge:  Replace Roof
AC Pending:

· 6292 Eagle Ridge:  Replace siding, gutters, downspouts, trim and shutters and garage door-Luci makes motion to approve, Debbie 2nd, motion approved
· 6252 Formoor:  Converting landscape beds to raised beds-Michael makes motion to approve, Debbie 2nd, motion approved
· 627 Sandwedge:  Replace Deck-Debbie makes motion to approve, Luci 2nd, motion approved
· 6190 Golfview:  Replace roof, trim, gutters and soffit-Luci makes motion to approve, Debbie 2nd, motion approved
· 6260 Eagle Ridge:  Replace driveway-Michael makes motion to approve provided homeowner submits Village permit, Debbie 2nd, motion approved
Violations:
· Feeding Wildlife:  The homeowner was not able to attend the meeting.  PM will reach out and ask that they attend the next meeting and that feeding stops until the next meeting.  If the office receives any complaints between now and the next meeting, fines will be assessed.
· Commercial Vehicle:  Fines approved via email-The issue seems to be resolved for now and the homeowner has not yet paid the fines assessed.
· No approval for trim paint and condition of yard:  The homeowner was not present but submitted a letter to the Board.  The issue was discussed in the executive session since the homeowner was not present.
· Walk Through:  PM provided paperwork for the first walk through of the season.  It will take place sometime in May or early June.  Results will be shared at the June meeting.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  March’s Financials were reviewed.
NEW BUSINESS:

· Trim trees at park:  PM provided quote from Bright View to trim 3 trees located within the playground equipment.  Office has received complaints of kids trying to climb and hanging from the trees.  Luci makes motion to approve, Debbie 2nd, motion approved
· Social Media:  The secretary was not able to attend the meeting so this will be added to the agenda for next month.
· Flock Cameras:  PM was contacted by Heather Ridge PM to get the Board’s thoughts on these cameras.  HR feels they are a large expense.  PM will contact the Village of Gurnee to get additional information and the Board will do some research for discussion at the next meeting.
· Park Sponsor:  PM received a call from the son of a former resident that passed away at the end of last year.  The woman used to take her grandchildren to the park and the son would like to have the park renamed after her or sponsor in some way.  The board discussed and the PM will reach out to the son to see if he is interested in sponsoring a piece of playground equipment, a bench or planting a tree.  An update will be provided at the next meeting.
· Pond Pump:  The lower pond pump is not operating.  PM provided quote from Astro to replace.  Board approved via email

· Fitness Room service call:  PM reached out to The Fitness Mechanic.  They will be out next week to evaluate and lubricate the equipment and provide a quote to repair bike.  Board approved provided repair is less than few hundred dollars.  If more, we will look into purchasing new equipment.
PENDING BUSINESS:

· Neighborhood Garage Sale:  PM has contacted Heather Ridge PM and they are very interested in working together on this.  Dates were discussed and the beginning of June was too early for HR.  The dates determined are June 22nd, 23rd and 24th from 9am – 6pm.  Signs will be posted at the entrance and the homeowner will be responsible for their own signs.  
· Rental Properties/Airbnb:  As a follow up from the last meeting, PM reached out to Heather Ridge to see how they handle Airbnbs.  HR has a 1 year minimum for rental properties, so in essence, Airbnbs are not allowed.  
Meeting Adjourned: 7:24 pm-Next Meeting Monday May 22, 2023
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